
 

 

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking member Russo, and members of the house health 

committee, I appreciate the opportunity to provide proponent testimony for House Bill 248. 

My name is Amanda Dyer and I am a local Hero, at one of the largest hospital employers in the 

tri-state area, Tri-Health. Well, I used to be a Hero, now I am being referred to as an anti-vaxxer, and an 

extremist as some of my co-workers conspire and talk about my health care decisions and figure out 

who will be replacing me when I get fired. 

 In the Last trimester of my pregnancy, and right before birth, both my husband and I contracted 

the Corona virus, and with little symptoms, we recovered swiftly. Ever since then, we have been 

pressured, and propagandized into taking this experimental EUA vaccine. I have worked on the 

frontlines for over a year during the “pandemic”, and have yet to see any pandemic, except that of 

misinformation and corporate control desires. There have been multiple studies conducted that 

confirm, the best immunity for the Covid 19 virus, is natural infection, and the bodies natural response 

(Cleveland Clinic). I’m not saying that individuals shouldn’t be vaccinated, I’m saying that it should be 

their decision to decide their health care decisions, not corporations. The vaccination claimed the life of 

my husband’s employer, and soon he will be unemployed due to it. With Tri-health mandating an 

experimental vaccine, which science has proven is not necessary for individuals in our situation, we will 

both soon be unemployed with a 6-month-old baby. The vaccine will have effectively taken both of our 

jobs. 

What these corporations are doing is an atrocity. This is not science, and the CDC is not the end 

all be all for health information. In fact, given their propensity to change their mind, report invalid 

numbers, and support known liars, they should not be the baseline for any health recommendations. 

However, these are the “facts and recommendations” that are being propped up by the media and 

corporations in order to force compliance among the population. This is a violation on our unalienable 

rights, and our right to medical freedom, not tyranny. This is why it is important that House Bill 248 be 

passed, as it is written now, and the power of medical freedom be given back to the people, and we stop 

this atrocity that is being thrown upon them. We beg that you stand with Ohioans, and their medical 

freedom, and ban mandatory vaccinations, mask, shutdowns, and any other restriction against our 

freedoms due to this infodemic.  
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